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THE THOMPSON FAMILY FOUNDATION, INC.

ALAN SIEGEL
DIRECTOR

SUITE 1841, 230 PARK AVENUE, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10188

March 13,2018

Dr. Daniel Labow
Chairman

Mt. Sinai West

425 West 59 Street
7% Floor

New York, NY 10019

Dear Dr. Labow:

The enclosed replaces our original check (¥3304) which was
sent to your office at the end February.

The Thompson Family Foundation is pleased to continue to
support the research work of Dr. Richard Whelan. Our check
for $200,000 is enclosed. This is the replacement check for the
check originally sent out at the end of February.

This is a restricted grant to the Whelan Research Unit at Mt.
Sinai West Hospital and is given with the understanding that no
‘indirect costs’ will be deducted from these funds.

These funds are to be used exclusively for projects under the
direction of Dr. Richard Whelan as outlined in his proposal
dated January 18, 2017. Dr. Whelan has agreed to keep the
Foundation informed as to the progress of the Lab’s projects.

The Foundation would appreciate receiving credit at the
appropriate level per year as a donor to Mt. Sinai West.

No goods or services are to be provided 1o the Foundation or any
individual associated with the Foundation in connection with

this grant.

Sincerely, / )

Enclosure . ‘

Copy to: Dr. Richard Whelan



